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Guidelines for the Woodlands – Eason’s Green
Introduction

The area south of the picket fence on the east side, and the walled garden fence on the west side, form a distinct compartment for use by the Young People’s Community. The compartment can be further divided into four segments:

· The walled garden
· The meadow and hard courts

· The western dog-leg

· The southern woods including ponds

Principles

Students have free access to the walled garden, meadow and hard courts as part of their ‘prepared environment’. Permission needs to be sought from the Guide for any activity that takes a student beyond the vegetation line marked by the sequoia.  

The woodland is a magnificent resource that presents many educational opportunities to the students. Its size is suited for the adolescents to care for in a sustainable way. There are risks that need managing. One part of this management is altering the environment. A second part is conversations with the adolescents.

Approach

Our approach to the use of the woodlands is three-pronged:

1. To ensure site security through fencing, and to regularly survey for tree health (once a term at least) and act accordingly to increase the safety of the site

2. To indicate through the use of rope fencing those areas into which adolescents are not to go without direct adult supervision. These are:

a. The disused building at the south-east corner of the site, and beyond.

b. The pond at the south of the site, and beyond.

3. To have frequent conversations about the use of the woodland in a way that meets both our safeguarding and educational obligations.

4. To prepare specific risk-assessments for risky areas in the buildings and grounds.  

Observation and supervision are key to ensuring the woodlands are used well.
Visits by younger children

On occasion there will be visits from younger children, particularly the Elementary children, but these will be deliberate and intentional visits for instance to collect plant specimens or to conduct water studies. The children will seek permission from the Elementary Guide for these visits.
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